
The Executive Committee has held two meetings since the May 15, 2003 Faculty Meeting.  The following is a synopsis of the items shared by the Dean at these meetings:

A. LOCAL ISSUES

Announcement of Surgery Chair Search

Dr. Alex Little from the University of Nevada School of Medicine has been appointed the new Chair of the Department of Surgery.

Neurology Search

To date we have been unsuccessful in identifying a replacement for Dr. Mathews.  We are presently working with Dr. Drew at WPAFB to assume Dr. Mathews’ educational duties.  Our immediate concern is stabilizing neurology educational programs.  Once this in place we will reopen this position.

Department Reorganization

Beginning July 1, 2003 the departments of Anatomy and Physiology/Biophysics were merged.  Dr. Jay Dean has been appointed the Acting Chair of the new Department of Anatomy & Physiology.  A national search has begun for a new Chair.  The transition is going very well.

LCME Update

A response to the LCME concern regarding Confidential Mental Health Procedures for Students was submitted and accepted.  We are implementing the new procedures.

B.
STATE ISSUES:
Third Frontier
The Governor’s initiative, the Third Frontier, is receiving mixed responses around the state.  From the medical school perspective this initiative could have a very positive impact.

C.
NATIONAL ISSUES

NIH Budget

NIH Funding is not fairing particularly well.  The increase will be 3.7% and not the 9.2% we had anticipated.

Resident Hour Legislation

John Corson of New Jersey has initiated a house bill for the federal oversight of resident work hours.  The ACGME is very serious about the eighty-hour workweek requirement as evidenced by the loss of accreditation of Johns Hopkins’ Internal Medicine residency program.

Title VII Funding

Title VII is in great jeopardy.  There is currently intense lobbying on behalf of this program.  
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